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T A B L E  O F  C o n t e n t s  

 

 

 

 

Pastor Gary Sylvia has continued to serve 

as our Interim Teaching Minister.  Joy 

Rodrigue, our pianist from Christ 

Community Church, has been away in 

Florida this winter.  Judy Niles, pianist 

and organist, has stepped in for Joy during 

this period and will continue to play the 

organ as long as our Sunday worship 

services are held upstairs in the Sanctuary. 

We have appreciated Judy’s musical 

selections over the last 3+ months. 

We would like to thank Anthony Bacenet 

for his custodial services as Sexton since 

the fall of 2016.   

The Annual Christmas Pageant and Party 

was held on Saturday, December 17th  

and included members of PCC and 

children from the Spanish Church of God. 

The last few months have been very busy 

here at Pilgrim Church with the following 

activities:  Pilgrim has been hosting a 

“Movie Night” with free admission and 

popcorn.  Recent movies have included: 

“God’s Not Dead 2”, “Heaven is for Real” 

and “War Room”. April’s movie night will 

be held on Saturday, April 8th at 7:00 

p.m. when we will be showing “Risen”. 

The Book Club has read “The Shell Seekers” by 

Rosamunde Pilcher, “The Light of Paris” by 

Eleanor Brown and “Up Island” by Anne Rivers 

Siddons during the last few months. 

Pilgrim’s Annual Meeting was held on Sunday, 

March 12, 2017. Copies of the 2016 Annual 

Report are available from the Church Office. 

We continue to collect various food items for 

our small food pantry. We are always in need of 

the following items: tuna fish, pasta and sauce, 

disposable fruit and pudding cups, canned 

vegetables and fruits, coffee, peanut butter, 

rice, meals in cans (e.g. beef stew, chili, soup, 

etc.) and low sugar drink mixes such as Crystal 

Light.  Donations can be dropped off at the 

Church Office on Tuesday through Friday 

between the hours of 10:00 a.m. and 2:00 p.m. 

The Taunton Rotary Club held their Annual 

Chowder Luncheon in Fellowship Hall on 

Thursday, February 2nd.  Bob and Barbara 

Hunt continue to make their delicious chowder 

with all the fixings!! 

Afghans made by various ladies at Pilgrim 

Church were recently donated  to the  South 

Coast Visiting Nurse Association. We recently 

received a lovely thank you note from Penny 

Gosson, their Volunteer Coordinator who 

acknowledged Pilgrim Church's donation and 

how much the afghans and prayers mean to 

their patients.   
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Memories from the Pilgrim Church Sunday School Primary Room 

by Carol Ritchie 
 
 
 
If you were part of the Sunday School Primary Room classes in the 1960’s and 70’s when I 

taught classes, the following may bring back some pleasant memories.  The Primary Room served youngsters from age 
three through the third grade.  Each Sunday, we started our program by lining up the children and asking two students 
to carry either the American Flag or the Christian Flag.  We would march around the room singing “Onward Christian 
Soldiers”.  After finding our seats (smaller children sat in the smaller front row chairs, older children sat in the larger 
back row chairs), we would remain standing.  We would first salute the American Flag and then our Church Flag.  
After placing the flags in their respective holders, a child would be asked to pass the collection basket for our offerings 
as we sang another song.  After the offering, we would stand up and, with the help of our teachers, recite the Lord’s 
Prayer after first repeating the preface entitled “Two Hands”: 
 

Two hands now let us show, two hands held out just so, 
Right hand right things must do, left hand must help it too. 

Now stretch them out in love, and upward point above, 
Now fold them as we pray, and think of what we say, 

With heads all bending low, and eyes all closed just so. 
 

If we had any birthdays, now was the time to celebrate each birthday separately.  The birthday boy or girl would pick 
someone to hold the basket.  The teacher would make sure there were sufficient pennies to put in the basket as well as 
a birthday pin for the celebrant.  Off we would go reciting the Birthday Prayer with great enthusiasm. 
 

We wish you a Happy Birthday, may you always be happy and gay, 
And may the kind Father above look down upon you with his love.             

Here’s a clap for health, a clap for wealth and a clap our love to show, 
Here’s a clap for all the years you’ve lived and one for you to grow. 

 Like the Christ Child may we grow, bearing joy our whole life 
Guide us in our work and play, in all we say and in all we do. 

 
Then we would count the number of pennies dropped into the basket and sing Happy 
Birthday as the teacher would proudly pin on the Birthday Pin.  We would do this for each 
child and, sometimes, it took a long time before we finished!  What great fun we had! 
 
The last activity we did each week was practice our Bible verses for Children’s Sunday.   
Then it was off to our classes where we would hear Bible stories that always included a craft 
project for the children to take home.  By then, their parents were standing by the door, 
ready to pick up their little ones. 
 
 
Editor’s note:  Do you have a memory that you would like to share with our readers?   
Please send your memory to: pilgrimchurch02780@gmail.com  
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GARDEN SALE & CAFÉ  

        

  

 

 

The  Fourth Annual Garden Sale and Café at Pilgrim Church will take place on Saturday, May 6, 2017 

from 9:00 a.m. to 1:00 p.m.  We will gladly accept donations of plants, garden accessories or new items 

for the Chinese Auction.   

Garden Sale 

Plants such as perennials, annuals, houseplants, small shrubs and small trees will be for sale.  In 

addition, any garden-related items such as:  garden tools, gloves, statuary, windchimes, bird houses, 

pots, etc.  We will gladly accept any of the above items and they will be greatly appreciated.  If you have 

questions, please call Sylvia Cross at (508) 824-6774. 

Chinese Auction 

Items for this yearôs auction are needed.  Items do not have to be related to gardening.  Gift cards are 

always welcome.  If you have questions, please contact Charlene Sisson at (508) 669-6552. 

Baked Goods Table 

Baked goods are needed for the bake sale table.  Donated items such as cookies, fudge, cakes, breads, 

pies, etc. are needed.  Please contact Joyce Pring if you have any questions. 

Café  

A breakfast menu including scrambled eggs, French toast casserole, fruit salad, bacon, juice, coffee and 

tea will be served.  ñChefò Gary Sylvia, assisted by his better half, Mary Ellen, will be at the grille.  

Set-Up and Clean-Up Volunteers 

Volunteers to set-up, clean-up and be present at the event are needed.   

Set-Up:  Saturday morning from 8:00 to 9:00 a.m. Weather permitting, the sale will take place outdoors in 

front of the church.  If necessary due to inclement weather, the event will be held in Fellowship Hall. 

Clean-Up: 1:00 p.m. until finished  Please contact Sylvia Cross (508) 824-6774 if you are available to 

help. 

 

 Garden Sale and Café  - Saturday, May 6, 2017 

Worship Services 

Combined Sunday Worship  
at 10:00 a.m. 

 
 

tƭŜŀǎŜ Ƨƻƛƴ ǳǎ ŦƻǊ ŎƻũŜŜ 

ŦƻƭƭƻǿƛƴƎ {ǳƴŘŀȅ ²ƻǊǎƘƛǇ 

{ŜǊǾƛŎŜǎ ƛƴ CŜƭƭƻǿǎƘƛǇ IŀƭƭΦ  

Church Office Hours: 

The Church Office is now open 

Tuesday through Friday from  

10:00 a. m. – нΥлл p. m . 
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The History of the Christian Church Flag 

 

 

 
 

Have you ever noticed the “other” flag beside the American flag that is found in the Sanctu-
ary, Fellowship Hall or the Primary Sunday School room at Pilgrim Church? It is called the 
Church or Christian flag and has an interesting history. 
 
The idea of a Christian flag was first conceived in September of 1897 by Charles Overton 
who was the Superintendent of the Sunday School at a Methodist Church located in Coney Island, New York. 
Methodist youth had assembled for a conference with Mr. Overton in charge. When the featured speaker failed to 
appear, Mr. Overton gave an impromptu lecture asking those children who were there what their idea for a Church 
flag would be! Spending the rest of the day in small groups, the creative abilities of the young people went to work. 
Unfortunately, nothing of any significance happened. Mr. Overton continued to ponder this question. In 1907, 
along with Ralph Differdorfer, the Secretary of Methodist Youth People, they designed and promoted the Christian 
flag you see in most Protestant Churches today. 
 
The white part of the flag represents peace, purity and innocence. In the upper corner, there is a blue square that 
represents the unclouded sky, emblematic of Heaven; the home of Christians as well as a symbol of faith and trust. 
To some people, the blue represents the water of Baptism and the faithfulness of Jesus. In the center of the blue, 
there is a red cross that typifies the blood shed by Christ at Calvary. 
 
In 1942, the National Council of Christian Churches adopted the flag you see in our church today. Some Churches 
practice a pledge or affirmation of loyalty to the Church flag. If you were a child, teacher or helper in our Sunday 
School at Pilgrim Church, you will remember reciting the following that was written by Lynn Harold Hough, a 
Methodist Minister who had heard Ralph Differdorfer promoting the flag a Youth Rally: “I pledge allegiance to my 
Church flag and to the Savior for whose Kingdom it stands, one brotherhood uniting all mankind in service and in 
love. 

 
Elizabeth Pole Society Book Club 

 
The February discussion of the Elizabeth Pole Society Book Club was about “The Light of Paris” by Eleanor Brown. 
It was a very interesting book about a woman in 1999 that was unhappy in her life and marriage. Juxtaposed with 
her story line was a journal written by her grandmother who lived in Paris in 1924. The lives of these two women, 
their men as well as the moral codes of  both their families and cultures made for some wonderful discussions. We 
were very glad that we had chosen this book. 
 
In keeping with the Parisian theme, French Onion Soup was served for lunch. Since we met on February 22nd, we 
also celebrated George Washington’s birthday with cherry pie for dessert. 
 
Our next book is “Up Island” by Anne Rivers Siddons. This novel takes place primarily on Martha’s Vineyard and 
will be discussed  at the March 29th meeting.  Any ladies interested in trying out the Book Club are welcome to at-
tend. Discussion starts at 10:30 a.m. with luncheon to follow. 

Christian Symbols In Our Church 
by Carol Ritchie 
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Investment Committee Report 

The year 2016 was a volatile year in the stock market.  However, it was a good year for our portfolio.  By maintaining our 

focus on the goals of our funds, we were able to end the year with just $3,700 less than what we started with in January 2016. 

In 2016, the Congregation directed the transfer of funds as follows: 

2016 Budget   $10,000.00 
Driveway Repairs       6,000.00 
Boiler Repairs       6,000.00 
Additional Budget       5,000.00 

TOTAL TRANSFERRED                   $27,000.00 

The following is a brief summary of our 2016 activity: 
 
Costello Music Fund 
2016 starting balance 1/1/2016          $11,655.34 
2016 ending balance 12/31/2016      $12,931.00 
 
Pilgrim Trust Fund 
2016 starting balance 1/1/2016    $176,770.82 
2016 ending balance 12/31/2016      $173,053.00 
 
Outlook for 2017 
 
The Committee continues to adjust the portfolio as market conditions indicate.  Although we enjoyed a positive year in 2016, 
the long-term financial situation of the Pilgrim Church has not changed significantly.  The Committee believes it is our fiduciary 
responsibility to point out that our current financial situation remains unsustainable without significant changes. 
 
As a Congregation, we still need to find permanent solutions to our ongoing funding issues.  As discussions continue and 
evolve in 2017 concerning a minister, we are optimistic that solutions can be found. 
 
Respectfully submitted, 
 
Leman W. Padelford, Chairman 

Church Activities & Reports 

  

Round Table Committee Report 

The Congregation recommended the formation of the ñRound Table Discussion Groupò at the March 2016 Annual Meeting.  

The Council approved the formation of the group and our first meeting was held in April 2016.  The purpose of the group is 

to encourage open free discussion on a variety of topics affecting the Pilgrim Church. The group has met regularly on Sat-

urday mornings since last April and a number of devoted members have attended regularly. 

Our original list of approximately 20 topics has evolved somewhat, with new items being added from time to time.  Some 

items have been researched, developed, and forwarded to the Council for approval.  Other topics are still on the table. 

One item went to the Council for approval and funding was the driveway repair.  Another item discussed was the removal 

and disposal of the deteriorated loveseats in the front entry.  Other topics such as movie night, exterior clean-up and devel-

opment of a monthly calendar have been implemented without the need to go to the Council.  A number of members have 

been responsible for these accomplishments. 

We appreciate the thoughtful discussions and ideas that have come from these meetings. This group is open to all church 

members and everyone is invited to attend the next meeting on Monday, May 1, 2017 at 5:00 p.m.  Pizza will be served.                                                                 

Respectfully submitted, 
 
Leman W. Padelford, Chairman 
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Happy Easter!  

EASTER FLOWERS 

Sunday, April 16, 2017 

 

Easter Sunday will be celebrated on April 16th.  Lilies, daffodils and tulips can be ordered 
by the deadline of Monday, April 10, 2017. 

Please complete this order form below and include your payment.  Checks should be made 
payable to:  Pilgrim Church Flower Committee. Payment must accompany all orders.  Your 
participation to help decorate the sanctuary is most appreciated by the Flower Committee. 

   

In Memory of: 

 

        

 

In Honor of: 

 

 _______________________________________________________  

 

Given by: 

 

 _______________________________________________________  

 

Disposition of Plant(s): 

I will pick up my plant(s) after church.     

Flowers may be delivered to shut-ins.      

 
Thank you!! 

 

 
Number of Plants: 

Lilies @ $10.00 each    

Daffodils @ $9.00 each  

Tulips @ $8.00 each  
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WOMENôS BIBLE STUDY 
 
The Womenôs Bible Study discussed several chapters from the book by Deborah Smith Pegues entitled Choose 
Your Attitude, Change Your Lifeé.in 30 Days. Topics included the following: 

§ Choose to think positively of others 
 

§ Choose flexibility 
 

§ Choose to resist scarcity thinking 
 

§ Choose to walk in humility 
 

§ Choose to believe God is in control 
 

§ Choose tolerance 
 

§ Choose healthy expectations 
 
Each chapter in this book has modern-day and Biblical examples of how attitudes impact relationships and pro-
vides strategies for developing healthy attitudes.  The group is currently studying the parables; thus far, we have 
discussed several, including: 
 

§ Parable of the talents 
 

§ Parable of the wise and foolish virgins 
 

§ Parable of the mustard seed 
 

§ Parable of the sower 
 

§ Parable of the lamp under a bushel 
 
We will continue our study of the parables over the next few months. 
 

 

Bible Study continues on Thursday, April 6th and 20th at 10:00 a.m. 

Bible Studies /Remembrances 

 
 

Remembrance 

 
άbƻǿ ǘƘƛǎ ŜǘŜǊƴŀƭ ƭƛŦŜΥ ǘƘŀǘ ǘƘŜȅ Ƴŀȅ ƪƴƻǿ ¸ƻǳΣ ǘƘŜ ƻƴƭȅ ǘǊǳŜ 

DƻŘΣ ŀƴŘ WŜǎǳǎ /ƘǊƛǎǘΣ ǿƘƻƳ ȅƻǳ ƘŀǾŜ ǎŜƴǘΦέ  όWƻƘƴ мтΥоύ 

 
.ŀǊōŀǊŀ όtƛŜǊŎŜύ ¢ŀȅƭƻǊ ƧƻƛƴŜŘ tƛƭƎǊƛƳ /ƘǳǊŎƘ ƻƴ aŀȅ мфΣ мфпл ŀƴŘ ŘƛŜŘ ƛƴ CŀƭƳƻǳǘƘΣ a! 
ƻƴ CŜōǊǳŀǊȅ мпΣ нлмт ŀǘ ǘƘŜ ŀƎŜ ƻŦ фмΦ  .ŀǊōŀǊŀ ǿŀǎ ŀ tƛƭƎǊƛƳ /ƘǳǊŎƘ ƳŜƳōŜǊ ŦƻǊ тт ȅŜŀǊǎΦ 
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Bulletin Board & Upcoming Events 

A reminder that we still rely on volunteers for 

our weekly Coffee Hour.  Many slots are still 

open during 2017.  The sign-up sheet is posted 

near the kitchen. Many thanks to those church 

members who have already volunteered their 

time during the past year. 

Celebrate Recovery 

Pilgrim Church will be starting a Celebrate Recov-

ery ministry after the New Year.  Celebrate Recov-

ery is a Christ-centered, Bible-based 12 Step recov-

ery program for overcoming all the hurts, habits 

and hang-ups we encounter in life.  This ministry 

has been active nationwide for the past 25 years 

and helps people discover God's healing and power 

to overcoming issues ranging from addictions and 

substance abuse to mental health problems such 

as anxiety and depression.  Any volunteer efforts 

would be greatly appreciated.  If you have any ques-

tions, please contact one of the following:  

Kyle Padelford at padelforward2552@gmail.com or 

Alton Hambly at alrhalrh@gmail.com 

 2016 Annual Report 

Copies of the 2016 Annual Report are available 

from the Church Office or in Fellowship Hall.   

For further information, please contact Deborah 

Lancaster at our new e-mail address:  

pilgrimchurch02780@gmail.com  

SAVE THE DATE! 

The next Round Table discussion will be held   

on Monday, May 1st at 

5:00 p.m.  Everyone is 

invited to participate in 

this forum to discuss the 

future of Pilgrim Church. 

SEMI-ANNUAL RUMMAGE SALE 

The Semi-Annual Rummage Sale will be held on Saturday, April 1st from 8:00 
a.m. – мнΥлл noon.  Donations of gently used clothing, shoes, handbags, knick-
knacks, kitchen items, small kitchen appliances in good working condition, 
small furniture and lamps as well as books can be dropped off at  the Church 
Office any Tuesday through Friday between 10:00 a.m. and 2:00 p.m.   Come 
out and support this fundraiser.  Who knows what treasures you might find!!   

Volunteers are still needed for this event.  Please contact Denise Padelford (774) 218-1007 or 
Lynne McIntyre at (508) 823-6620. 

mailto:padelforward2552@gmail.com
mailto:alrhalrh@gmail.com
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Notes and Calendar  
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Rummage Sale 

Saturday, April 1, 2017 

8:00 a.m.—12:00 p.m. 

 

Movie Night 

Saturday, April 8th  

at 7:00 p.m.— “Risen” 

 

Women’s Bible Study 

Thursday, April 6, 2017 

Thursday, April 20, 2017 

 
Tenebrae Service 

 Thursday, April 13, 2017 

 at 7:00 p.m. 

 

Book Club Meeting 

Wednesday, April 26, 2017 

 at 10:30 a.m. 

                                          

Palm Sunday 

Sunday, April 9, 2017 

 

Easter Sunday 

Sunday, April 16, 2017 

 

Garden Sale and Café  

Saturday, May 6, 2017 

9:00 a.m.—1:00 p.m. 

Prayer Concerns 

Thanksgiving foré 
¶ /ƘƛƭŘǊŜƴ ŀƴŘ ¸ƻǳǘƘ ƻŦ ƻǳǊ /ƘǳǊŎƘ 
¶ ¢ƘŜ ƭƛŦŜΣ ŘŜŀǘƘΣ ŀƴŘ ǊŜǎǳǊǊŜŎǝƻƴ ƻŦ hǳǊ [ƻǊŘΣ WŜǎǳǎ 
/ƘǊƛǎǘ 

¶ aŜƴ ŀƴŘ ²ƻƳŜƴ ǎŜǊǾƛƴƎ ƛƴ ǘƘŜ ƳƛƭƛǘŀǊȅ ŀƴŘ ǘƘŜƛǊ ŦŀƳƛπ
ƭƛŜǎ  

Prayers of Comforté 

CƻǊ ǘƘŜ ŦŀƳƛƭȅ ƻŦ aŀǧ ±ƻƘǊΣ ƴŜǇƘŜǿ ƻŦ WǳŘȅ bƛƭŜǎΣ CƻǊ ǘƘŜ 

ŦŀƳƛƭƛŜǎ ƻŦ aŀǊƧƻǊƛŜ [ŀƴŘŜǊǎ ŀƴŘ /ȅƴǘƘƛŀ WƻƘƴǎƻƴΣ ǎƛǎǘŜǊǎ ƻŦ 

DƭŀŘȅǎ .ŀǳƳŀƴ ŀƴŘ ŦƻǊ ǘƘŜ ŦŀƳƛƭȅ ƻŦ .ŀǊōŀǊŀ όtŜƛǊŎŜύ ¢ŀȅƭƻǊ  

Prayers of HealingΧ   

{ƘŜƛƭŀ /ƻƻƪΣ aŀǊǎƘŀƭƭ aŎDǊŜƎƻǊΣ aŀƪŀȅƭŀ CŜǊǊŜƛǊŀΣ .Ǌƛǧŀƴȅ 

¢ƘƻǊǇŜΣ WƛƳ aƻƻǊŜΣ {ǘŜǾŜ YƴƛƎƘǘΣ WŀƴŜǘ DƻǊƳŀƴΣ .ƻō ŀƴŘ 

wǳǘƘ aŎLƴǘȅǊŜ 

To list a prayer concern or joy, please call the church office at (508) 822-1472 or send an e-mail to:               

pilgrimchurch02780@gmail.com. All prayer requests will be printed in the Sunday bulletin for one month 

and once in the Crier.  If you need to renew a prayer request, please contact the Church Office.  
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Our Father which art in heaven, Hallowed be thy 

name.  Thy kingdom come. Thy will be done on earth, 

as it is in heaven.  Give us this day our daily bread.  

And forgive us our debts, as we forgive our debtors.  

And lead us not into temptation, but deliver us from 

evil: For thine is the kingdom, and the power, and the 

glory, forever.  Amen.  

Matthew 6: 9-13  

45 Broadway 

Taunton, MA  02780 

Tel. (508) 822-1472 

E-mail address: 

pilgrimchurch02780@gmail.com 

     Pilgrim Church 

  The Crier  

 

Sharing Christõs Love 

Through Worship, 

Fellowship and Missions 

in the Congregational 

Way.  

Pilgrim Congregational Church 

EST. 1821 

Spring/Summer 2017  

Pilgrim 
Congregational 

Church  

If you  no longer wish to 

receive The Crier or would 

prefer to receive it by e-mail,  

please contact the Church 

Office: (508) 822-1472.  


